Alabama Department of Environmental Management adem.alabama.gov

1400 Coliseum Blvd. 36110-2400 ■ Post Office Box 301463 Montgomery, Alabama 36130-1463 (334) 271-7700 ■ FAX (334) 271-7950 APR 1 5 2016
BY:

April 11, 2016

Mr. Robin Scott Chief Executive Officer McClellan Development Authority 4975 Bains Gap Road Anniston, Alabama 36205

RE: ADEM Review and Concurrence: MDA Response to ADEM Comment on Monitoring Well

Abandonment Plan; dated March 21, 2016 Fort McClellan, Calhoun County, Alabama Facility I.D. No. AL4210020562

Dear Mr. Scott:

The Alabama Department of Environmental Management (ADEM or the Department) has reviewed the subject *MDA Response to ADEM Comment on Monitoring Well Abandonment Plan.* ADEM submitted a comment letter on March 15, 2016 requesting that MDA abandon monitoring wells in accordance with Section B.5.2(c) in Appendix B of the Alabama Environmental Investigation and Remediation Guidance (AEIRG, 2005) instead of ADEM's Division 14 regulations. MDA's response to the comment is adequate; therefore, the Department concurs with the Monitoring Well Abandonment Plan.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Mrs. Brandi Little of the Remediation Engineering Section at 334-274-4226 or via email at blittle@adem.state.al.us.

Sincerely,

Stephen A. Cobb, Chief

Governmental Hazardous Waste Branch

Land Division

SAC/ATM/BCL/akr

cc: Mrs. Ashley T. Mastin/ADEM Mr. Richard Satkin/Matrix Ms. Lisa Holstein/Army